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 Recruitment Month Toolkit
For recruitment month, which is September, I propose tactics for the collegiate chapters in three steps, prepare, recruit and maintain. The best way to increase membership is by being personable and being seen on campus. Being approachable and walking up to people and talking about NSBE means more than just another organizational email. The collegiate executive boards should come up with tactics over the summer to prepare for the year. 
· Step 1: Summer Preparation
· Create a consistent monthly calendar
· For example
· 1 general meeting a month with a guest speaker from career services etc or tech talk with a company. 
· 1 social event a month (ice cream social, Halloween Haunted House, participating in Homecoming, Dave & Busters, FUNdraiser at local stadiums, ect)
· 1 community service a month outside of AWFE(A walk to end Alzheimer’s’, Race for the Cure, Toy drive, blood drive, Food can drive, community service at schools(PCI, JR. chapters), visiting different school bus trips that visit the school)
· 1 study hall a month typically on weekends (Sundays). 
· This does not include campus held activities that are on campus.
· Being seen is important, so if there is a campus activity such as homecoming that NSBE is invited to be a part of. DO IT! If possible.
A calendar should be made for the year or at least for the Fall semester. If a consistent monthly calendar is developed it is easier to follow during the year and members can plan accordingly. 
· Make your NSBE chapter stand out
· Create the 5 top things or benefits that make your NSBE chapter stand out from other organizations on campus or that is unique to your chapter. Once those are defined, you can sell NSBE to your audience by
· Creating a tri-fold presentation board with the history of NSBE or quick facts, your chapter, events that your chapter holds and participates in. 
· Creating a recruitment PowerPoint or video to catch the audience’s attention  
· Create chapter social networking accounts (Facebook, Twitter, Instagram) and update them at least on a bi-weekly basis
Preparing in the summer time is important because once school starts it will be easier for your chapter to just pub for events and not try to plan something at the last minute. Your chapter has room to adjust if something pops up in the semester. These tactics will benefit the chapters and NSBE as a whole because it is teaching the executive board to be prepared and to work together towards a vision. Membership will increase and their leadership roles and will encourage others to want to be move involved in NSBE and eventually join the executive board. 
· Step 2: Recruitment Month
The NSBE members including the executive board should target freshman and STEM majors not just engineering students.  Before school officially starts, NSBE members should help the freshman move into their dorms. Also, asking a freshman to be apart the executive board like a historian position. Since the freshmen tend to be close they could attract their freshman friends to come out to NSBE events as well. It may even encourage them to be on the executive board. 
· Creating flyers/wallet size NSBE calendars especially for the first NSBE event.  
· The first NSBE event should be in within the 2nd or 3rd week of school. So the first week and second week you should just PUB HARD! 
· It is helps if you have free food if possible
· Creating incentives!!!
· The first two people to show up to the first NSBE meeting should get a free t-shirt or NSBE pen. 
· Being another resource in and outside of academics. 
· Upper classmen would give their books or old notes/exams to help students study. 
· If possible, offer freshman to wash their clothes at your apartment since it cost to wash clothes in the dorms or rides to Wal-Mart.
· Collect emails and phone numbers to add to your chapter’s list serve
· Ask the engineering student services office to advertise NSBE meetings for the month in any weekly email announcements 
The goal is to build relationships with people and really taking advantage of the networking opportunities. The chapter should be a support system for one another. NSBE’s culture is about family and helping each other to succeed. So why not be a helping hand when that’s one the reason NSBE was created.
· Step 3: Maintaining Membership 
Maintaining members is the hardest part because as the semester continues, it only gets harder and busier. You have to maintain a certain level of interest now to keep members coming to events,  and conferences. 
· Each chapter should try to set monthly goals for membership and stick to it!
· Coming up with new and creative ideas/events? 
· Academics
· Tech talks with companies
· Workshops (hosted by a professor at your school)
· Soft skills workshop (Public speaker professor)
· Networking/Career fair tips workshop (Career Services)
· Leadership skills
· Using industry relevant programs effectively.
· Scholarship night where you just fill out scholarships for that day
· Social
· NSBE-Q(a barbeque),NSBE WEEK/WEEKEND, DUNK THE NSBE EXEC(members get to dunk the executive board in a dunking tank, poetry night, talent show, Mr. and Mrs. NSBE pageant/competition, competition day, night at the gym, karaoke night, kickboxing/yoga class, Alumni kickback with the local undergraduate chapter and professional chapter)   
· Community Service
· Technical Expertise Services component is using our technical skills to provide a direct service to the community. For example, you could partner with a local electrical service/appliance company to provide certain under privileged homes in the areas with installation of electrical appliances free of charge. 

· Co-hosting events with professional chapters and other organizations on campus especially technical organizations such as SWE, AISES, SHPE, SPE etc to build networking.
This is important because you have to start off strong during recruitment month to get the members involved early. Once the members stay engaged during the year, the better chances you have members to go to conferences, run for executive positions and encourage others to become a part of NSBE. 
When it comes to professional chapters, the collegiate chapters should reach out to them and invite them to their events on campus or have an outing with the Alumni off campus for dinner etc. Bridging the gap between professional and collegiate chapters will open doors to networking opportunities and maybe even donations to the chapters from companies or guest speakers at a general meeting, professional panel or technical talk. 
When it comes to PCI, the collegiate chapter should still attend and help student out in their after school programs, tutoring etc. If chapters do not have a PCI established, they should start creating one by contacting schools in a nearby area or volunteering at a school to eventually to build a good relationship with the school to build a PCI chapter there. 
All in all, I created this proposal in these three steps in hopes of upholding the NSBE mission which is to increase the number of culturally responsible black engineers who excel academically, succeed professionally and positively impact the community. 
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